Dragon golfers preparing for regional tournament

Written by Kyle Arnoldy

Holyoke varsity golfers played their last rounds of the regular season last week with a
tournament in Fort Morgan Tuesday, Sept, 10 and a dual with Brush Wednesday, Sept. 11.

“The boys are improving and bringing their scores down,” coach Garrett Gordon said. “We are
going in the right direction heading into regionals.”

Xander Nelson watches as his tee shot from hole 1
sails toward the fairway during Holyoke’s home
tournament Thursday, Sept. 5.00

—Enterprise photo

While no scores were available for the Fort Morgan tournament, Gordon said the boys played
well. He noted that the tournament was a good test going into regionals.
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HHS was initially scheduled to head to Estes Park for a tournament on Wednesday but the
weather made that impossible. Instead the Dragons picked up a 9-hole match play event with
Brush.

To read the full story, subscribe to our e-Edition. Call 970-854-2811.
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